Dear Jazz Band Parent/Student,
Congratulations on great performances at Monterey!

This Thursday, April 27, we depart for the Reno Jazz Festival.  An agenda for the trip is attached with this email—please print a copy so you have one on the trip.  Note especially the designated times to convene with the group and/or chaperones.  

We are relying on everyone acting responsibly as the best representatives possible for the DHS jazz program, so are keeping chaperoning and “check-in” times limited to the minimum necessary.  Given that, check-ins with the chaperone MUST be in person at the specified time and place.  The chaperone is the adult with whom each student is staying that particular night.  In many cases the chaperone will be the parent.

A list of cell phone numbers is attached (this is the same list as was distributed for Monterey).  If there are any problems during the trip please contact any of the following on their cell phones:

Doreen Conte  530-902-3749
Peter Matlock 530-867-1651

Pete Hartnett  530-574-2448
Tenor sax and Trombone players:  AMTRAK won’t allow trombones or tenor saxes, on the train as carry-ons, so please drop them off at Peter Matlock’s house (1115 Radcliffe Drive) Wednesday April 26 after school —up to 8:00 PM—for transport to Reno in one of the several cars going up on Friday.
On Thursday morning all students taking the train must be at the AMTRAK station by 9:30 AM.  The IPAB lobby will be open that morning for us to assemble.  Carpools will be taking students and their luggage from the IPAB lobby to the AMTRAK station starting at 8:30 AM.  You may leave your luggage in the lobby to attend first period, but must be back to catch the last carpool at 9:15 AM.  Parents have the option of taking their student directly to the station.  If you haven’t already notified him, please confirm with Peter Matlock at matlockpeter@yahoo.com whether you need a carpool ride or will drop your student off at the station.
On Sunday, April 30 the train is due to arrive at 2:46 PM.  Each family is responsible for picking up their student.  Note that the train (#5, California Zephyr) is notoriously late.  Please call AMTRAK—or your student (better!)—to confirm the final arrival time in Davis.
Students will need to bring money for 7 meals.  Band Boosters will provide breakfast on Friday and Saturday, and some snacks for the train trips.

Peace,

Peter and Doreen

